
 

 
July 30, 2019 
 

Changes to NIH Requirements Regarding Proposed Human Fetal Tissue 
Research (NOT-OD-19-126) 

 
The National Institutes of Health (NIH) issued a notice to inform the extramural research community of 
upcoming HHS requirements and review considerations regarding research that is supported by the NIH and 
involves the proposed use of human fetal tissue obtained from elective abortions (HFT) in extramural 
applications for grants, cooperative agreements and R&D contracts. These requirements are in addition to the 
existing requirements as detailed in the NIH Grants Policy Statement (4.1.14). In addition, NIH reminds the 
community of expectations to obtain informed consent from the donor for any NIH-funded research using HFT 
(NOT-OD-16-033). 

 
Applicability 

The changes outlined in this notice will apply to competitive applications for grants and cooperative 
agreements submitted for due dates on or after September 25, 2019 and R&D contract proposals submitted to 
solicitations issued after September 25, 2019. 
 
This notice does not address any changes to Research Performance Progress Reports (RPPR) for currently 
active grant awards or annual progress reports for ongoing contract awards with respect to research including 
HFT. 
 
For competing grant applications submitted for due dates on or after September 25, 2019 and R&D contract 
solicitations published on or after September 25, 2019, NIH will require applicants/contract offerors to address 
HFT requirements. Applicants must provide a justification of the use of HFT, details regarding procurement 
and costs, and information about how the applicant/contract offeror will use HFT. These additional 
requirements must be met within existing applicable page limits. 
 
Applications that do not address all of the required information, including the detailed budget as instructed, will 
be administratively withdrawn and not reviewed. 
 
Read the full notice here.   
 

 
 

For more information, please visit the ORA website at www.ora.miami.edu. 
 

 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hhs.gov%2Fabout%2Fnews%2F2019%2F06%2F05%2Fstatement-from-the-department-of-health-and-human-services.html&data=02%7C01%7CPCapman%40miami.edu%7C47229aaae8ea4c6da25608d714edf0e2%7C2a144b72f23942d48c0e6f0f17c48e33%7C0%7C0%7C637000885072375252&sdata=Au8CVNicUrj%2Ffe44MiYb0jT41RIXLxrczAAjaBsq6tE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgrants.nih.gov%2Fgrants%2Fguide%2Fnotice-files%2Fnot-od-16-033.html&data=02%7C01%7CPCapman%40miami.edu%7C47229aaae8ea4c6da25608d714edf0e2%7C2a144b72f23942d48c0e6f0f17c48e33%7C0%7C0%7C637000885072385245&sdata=1wJZ9%2BPf8S0loGVZcEZUPtQ1oDoc3HYiHN8jgtlpIZE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgrants.nih.gov%2Fgrants%2Fguide%2Fnotice-files%2FNOT-OD-19-128.html&data=02%7C01%7CPCapman%40miami.edu%7C47229aaae8ea4c6da25608d714edf0e2%7C2a144b72f23942d48c0e6f0f17c48e33%7C0%7C0%7C637000885072385245&sdata=eDCtAguJMMXi2JFhjoRD9fUcbmMk9IDM%2F6qyBWO2iYI%3D&reserved=0
http://www.ora.miami.edu/

